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David Sinclair writes:
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  
    
  

  

  

      
  

  

  

  

  

  
  

                                                                    Welcome to all 
 

Love one another, as I have loved you (John 15:12) 
 

We welcome into the life and worship of our congregation people of every race, gender, background, age,  
sexual orientation, mental or physical ability. 
 
We affirm our diversity and the dignity of each person. 
 
Welcome one another, therefore, just as Christ has welcomed you, for the glory of God.  (Romans 15:7) 
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Dear Friends 

 

I don’t know how you look at things but since 

the occurrence of the COVID 19 pandemic, 

governments around the world have been 

scrutinising the effects of the virus in two 

main ways.  The Epidemiologists look at the 

‘big picture’ and try to analyse what segments of the population are 

being infected and how they cope with the effects of the virus.  They 

look at global trends and develop often complex algo-rhythms to try to 

predict how the virus is transmitted and will behave in the future.  It is a 

bit like a man in a balloon looking at the world through a telescope!    

In contrast to this approach, the immunologists and 

molecular biologists look at what is happening inside 

a body cell when it is infected by the virus and try to 

work out how to boost the body’s defence 

mechanisms.   In this case, the picture is of a scientist 

inside a cell looking at its DNA and “inner 

workings.”  Sometimes our own vision can be 

restricted in the sense that we are so pre-occupied 

with ourselves that we do not really appreciate what 

is going on around us.   On the other hand, we may be so concerned by 

the “big picture” that we do not see the needs of folks in our immediate 

environment.  These two defects in vision can be a problem for 

individual Christians, churches and denominations! 

But God sees both the world’s big picture and also knows each one of us 

in the minutest detail.   The Psalmists put it like this “The world and all 

that is in it belong to the Lord; the earth and all who live on it are 

his” (Psalm 24: 1 GNB).  “Lord you have examined me, and you know 

me.  You know everything that I do; from far away you understand all 

my thoughts” (Psalm 139:1 GNB).  If only we could look at things from 

God’s perspective then we could speak into our current situation seeing 

the ‘big picture’ but also understand how individual folks are grappling 
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with the ravages of ill health and economic hardship as a result of 

COVID 19.  There is an old chorus that goes: 

“Open my eyes, that I may see 

glimpses of truth thou hast for me; 

place in my hands the wonderful key 

that shall unclasp and set me free. 

Silently now I wait for thee 

Ready, my God, thy will to see 

Open my eyes, illumine me, Spirit divine! 

Let us make this our prayer for the days ahead!  

Roger Sturrock           

World Week of Prayer for Palestine and Israel (13-21 September)  

 

For some years now we have had a calendar (a Christmas gift from a 

friend who gets one from us too!) – the One World calendar produced 

jointly by Traidcraft, CAFOD, SCIAF and Christian Aid – with lovely 

photographs from all over the world, and an accompanying commentary 

about development issues.  This month’s photograph shows a family 

having a picnic by the seaside – something that many of us have 

experienced from 

time to time. 

 

But this picnic, 

although it is entitled 

‘Deceptive serenity’, 

is rather different – 

not just because the 

car looks rather 

rickety and the chairs 
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are not the standard picnic or camping ones, but because of where the 

picnic takes place.  This is the beach at Gaza in the occupied Palestinian 

territories.  It is only 3 kilometres from the heart of Gaza city and it is 

very popular for swimming despite one big disadvantage.  No: not 

sharks, but sewage.  Since 2008 owing to the blockade imposed on Gaza 

by the Israeli government, affecting electricity supplies, the big sewage 

plant has been able to operate only on a very limited basis, and thus 

much sewage has to be pumped into the sea. 

I visited Gaza in 1990 as part of a small Church of Scotland group, 

including the Moderator at the time, Professor Robert Davidson. We 

were hugely impressed by the courage, resilience and cheerfulness of the 

people we met, but even then the living conditions were abysmal.  Worst 

of all was Jabalia, the largest of Gaza’s eight refugee camps.  In all 

around 750000 Palestinians were driven from their homes when the state 

of Israel was created in 1948.  Gaza is a relatively small area with a 

population of around 2 million of whom about 600.000 are refugees.  In 

Jabalia many of the homes are flimsy and makeshift, crowded close 

together with poor sanitation and open sewers run through the streets: 

the visit moved me deeply. Owing to the blockade the situation is much 

worse than when we visited: the economic and social infrastructure of 

Gaza has been severely fractured, there are frequent power cuts and 

serious shortages of food and medical supplies.  

Next week (13-21 September) sees the start of the World Week of 

Prayer for Palestine and Israel and on Saturday19 September an 

important conference is being held, through Zoom, by the organisation 

Sabeel-Kairos, a small Christian UK network of individuals and 

organisations committed to standing in solidarity with the Palestinian 

people by supporting the cause of peace and justice in the Holy Land 

and in particular the work of Kairos Palestine and Sabeel Jerusalem.  

Sabeel is an ecumenical liberation theology based in Jerusalem which 

has strong international support and issues a much appreciated weekly 

‘Wave of Prayer’ focussing on concern for justice for Palestinians.  And, 

facing the prospect of further oppression through the annexation of land 
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on the West Bank for settlement development, Kairos Palestine have 

recently called for support from Christians world-wide through issuing 

an urgent ‘Cry for Hope’ in which they say “We invite our fellow 

Christians, their local congregations, churches and international 

ecumenical organizations, to receive and respond to our common 

witness, to formally reject the oppression of the Palestinian people and 

any use of the Bible to justify this injustice and to affirm the right of the 

Palestinians to nonviolent resistance.” 

This is something for us all to be involved in and concerned about – not 

just the over-enthusiastic and ultra-committed!  We do well to remember 

the validity of the Biblical insight that each of us is diminished by the 

suffering of others: we are all bound together in the bundle of life, as the 

well-used prayer puts it.  

The Church of Scotland has a longstanding history of commitment to the 

cause of Palestinian justice and, along with other churches, encourages 

prayers to be offered for Palestine on the 24th of every month. And, just 

for the avoidance of doubt, in the context of recent political 

controversies, it is not anti-semitic to be sceptical about Christian 

Zionism and critical of the policies of the Israeli government on, for 

example, the blockade of Gaza, the rights of Palestinians in Israel, and 

further annexation and encroachment on the West Bank. 

Norman Shanks  

(For more information see – Medical Aid for Palestinians: 

www.map.org.uk ; 

Sabeel Jerusalem:  www.sabeel.org ;  

Sabeel Wave of Prayer: www.sabeel.org/category/wave-of-prayers ; 

Kairos Palestine:  www.kairospalestine.ps ; Cry for Hope: 

www.cryforhope.org ; 

Sabeel-Kairos UK: www.sabeel-kairos.org.uk ) 

                                     

http://www.map.org.uk/
http://www.sabeel.org/category/wave-of-prayers
http://www.kairospalestine.ps/
http://www.cryforhope.org/
http://www.sabeel-kairos.org.uk/
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Evening Services are Back! 
 
The last joint evening service before the lockdown was on 
Sunday 8th March, but they started again on Sunday 6th 
September.  Of course, it was very different as we met through 
the technology of Zoom.  Even so it was a great success meeting 
up with old friends from the other churches, most of whom we had 
not seen even virtually for a long time.  We were very ably led by 
Rev David Coleman, the Chaplain to Eco-Congregation Scotland, 
who also provided one of our morning services during the 
summer.  You may remember that he had digital sheep all over 
the Communion Table, and his evening was just as inventive but 
with a serious environmental message. 
   
The Zoom meeting was hosted by Rev Catriona Gorton, minister 
of Hillhead Baptist Church who has a lot of experience with Zoom 
services as that is how Hillhead Baptist Church has been 
operating on a Sunday morning since the lockdown.  Catriona has 
agreed to host the evening services for the month of September 
but after that I expect the other churches involved, Kelvinside 
Hillhead, Kelvinbridge and ourselves will need to take our turns.   
Since the evening services are comparatively intimate gatherings, 
where social distancing would be almost impossible, they will 
have to take place virtually for some time and Zoom is quite a 
relaxed format.  I can see a positive advantage in this, however, 
when the long dark nights of the winter come.  Speaking for 
myself, on a winter’s night, I would far rather join the service in 
front of the computer in the warmth of my home than venture out 
to one of the churches in the cold and the dark.   
The next few evening services are as follows: 
Sunday 13th September Rev Catriona Gorton  

Communion Service 
Sunday 20th September Anne Muir 
Sunday 27th September Rev Roger Sturrock 
Sunday 4th October  Christine Johnston  St Francis of Assisi 
Anyone interested in joining one of the evening services should 

contact Rebecca Gebauer (rebecca@wellingtonchurch.co.uk). 
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Concerts On-line  
 
Our Choral Scholar, Héloïse Bernard has kindly shared two of her 
recent concerts for Wellington folk to enjoy. They are beautiful 
intimate concerts, and the one for the National Gallery is 
especially significant for Wellington as some of Phoebe Anne 
Traquair's embroidery work is displayed in the concert video. 
Héloïse is accompanied by Kristiina who is also well known to us. 
The links are as follows: 
  
Distanced concert for Live Music Now 
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=wxW4gpqVhIg 

  
Concert for the National Gallery  
https://m.youtube.com/watch?fbclid=IwAR0gFUlAlxw68X1iegdDVajjZ0Yp_pIM3uo9i8GYWx

-vCbNilrMps4FRIA4&feature=youtu.be&v=ReEScNgYl3Q 
 

Farewell to Connor   

Five years ago, Connor was the first applicant for what was a new 
choral venture for Wellington - the Philip Beattie Memorial 
Scholarship. Among Philip's passions had been choral singing 
and the education of young people, so it seemed very appropriate 
to appoint a bright young vocal student - and it soon became 
apparent that Connor was certainly one of those! In addition to his 
fine work in the choir, Connor made the role his own by taking the 
initiative to start a series of monthly concerts featuring his friends 
and colleagues - students at the Royal Conservatoire of Scotland. 
These have been of a consistently high standard, and have 
helped Wellington forge a happy and productive relationship with 
the RCS, in a wider sense.  
 
After graduating, Connor was immediately receiving contracts 
with Scottish Opera, bringing him opportunities to perform 
nationwide in many of the country's finest theatres.  
 
We were delighted that, despite these demands on his schedule, 
he still found time and inclination to continue singing at 
Wellington.  

https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=wxW4gpqVhIg
https://m.youtube.com/watch?fbclid=IwAR0gFUlAlxw68X1iegdDVajjZ0Yp_pIM3uo9i8GYWx-vCbNilrMps4FRIA4&feature=youtu.be&v=ReEScNgYl3Q
https://m.youtube.com/watch?fbclid=IwAR0gFUlAlxw68X1iegdDVajjZ0Yp_pIM3uo9i8GYWx-vCbNilrMps4FRIA4&feature=youtu.be&v=ReEScNgYl3Q
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Connor's friendly manner endeared him to all at Wellington, and it 
has been a pleasure to work with him over the last five years, 
during which time he has brought so much to the musical life of 
the Wellington. We wish him well in his continued studies at the 
prestigious Guildhall School of Music in London. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Connor singing in the Lost Chord 
As a farewell gift, Connor has shared with us a rendition of Arthur 
Sullivan's "The Lost Chord", which I had the pleasure of 
performing with him one day whilst we were recording music for 
online services. You can find this 
at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kc8K8qRPpq0    or by 
searching in YouTube for "The Lost Chord" "Connor Smith" 
Alan Kitchen 
 
 

CONGREGATION LIFE 
This plan is delayed until recent Covid restrictions are lifted. 
Watch weekly notes for update. 
Sundays after Morning Service (weather permitting). Bring your 
own flask of tea/coffee/mug (paper cups will be available), 
perhaps a folding chair, and we could sit and chat outside in the 
garden – socially distanced. It has been suggested, especially if 
damp underfoot, that we could use the paved area outside the 
Fraser Building and use the benches located there.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kc8K8qRPpq0


9 

 
Morning coffee at Wellington during lockdown. 

 
Friday Night Quiz Night - The Congregational Life Committee is 
planning an online quiz night on Friday 23rd October at 7.30 pm.  
Please put this date in your diaries now!  We will be using Zoom 
and would love to have as many people as possible taking part.  
We will use the Zoom breakout rooms’ facility to create teams, so 
there will be friendly competition.  A link to the Zoom session will 
be available nearer the time.  We hope to see you then! 
 
Crypt: September to December 2020 
The Crypt Cafe to open as takeaway and to use its extra 
resources to prepare food for people in need. 
 
As a result of Covid 19 and its impact on the Crypt Cafe, we, the 
Crypt Committee have come up with the plan to open in a limited 
way for takeaway and also to use the two assets, namely 
the premises and the staff, of the cafe to prepare food on site to 
be distributed to those in need. 
 
The staff positions of kitchen porter and cook will continue with 
Stuart Burns and Leeanne Whitehouse as last year. The 
Supervisor position has been filled by a job share of Ursula Cox 
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and Angie Gil. This team will liaise with other charities in Glasgow 
to be part of a larger group who will identify those in need, 
prepare food for them and distribute that food. It is hoped that 
with contacts through the Interfaith Food Justice Network we will 
be able to develop this new challenge for us, over the coming 
weeks. 
 
The Crypt bank account currently has enough to carry on for 
roughly two months but will need more money. If anyone agrees 
with the committee that this is a very worthwhile cause please feel 
free to send a donation to the Church Treasurer marked for the 
Crypt. In this challenging time as we start in to winter, and 
perhaps high unemployment, we do not wish anyone in the city to 
go hungry. 
 
The Crypt Committee 
 
Zimbabwe 
 
The Communion Thank Offering in September has been for the 
Zimbabwe Victims Support Fund (ZVSF). Several years of 
drought and poor harvest are leaving people hungry. There is 
galloping inflation. The corruption of government means that food 
relief from the UN and other major aid agencies is diverted to the 
ruling elite and their supporters, or sold on by them at a higher 
price. 
 
The Catholic bishops of Zimbabwe have issued a statement 
highlighting the problems facing the people of Zimbabwe. The 
bishops quote extensively from the prophets, especially Jeremiah 
and Amos, demanding justice and proper treatment of the poor. 
 
As you support ZSVF, please pray for Zimbabwe and the work of 
the churches there. And pray for Zimbabweans who are, and 
those who have been, members of our Wellington family. 
 
Maureen Small 
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COSY Coffeehouse 
 
The title is not perhaps a good choice, as cosy is not seen as 
cool. It stands for Church Of Scotland Youth, though I expect 
those at 121 who started up the initiative are not in that bracket 
now. The cafe is held in conjunction with The Wheel Trust, which 
makes contact with young folk in a kind of Bible class. Their 
leaders obtain permission from some Head Teachers, to hold 
additional (secular) meetings in the schools. Wellington added a 
cafe to the mix at Hillhead High, as we support the Trust's work. 
 
I joined the team on retirement in 2008. The team consisted of 
Philip, and his Trojan assistants Jackie and Petra. The time 
involved each week is not long, but imagine a commitment tying 
you to the middle of Friday every blessed week. The school terms 
are much longer than University terms. The meetings were held in 
the Drama Studio, on the ground floor, close to the dining hall and 
main entrance. That meant quite good passing trade for the cafe 
as well. The Studio had a wash basin, so clearing up at the end of 
each session was easy. Later we were moved, and finally settled 
in the Library, on the first floor, not so busy or convenient, but a 
steady core of happy regulars - sometimes even a teacher from 
the Staff room next door. 
 
The staple fare was Hot Chocolate, fairly traded of course, as 
were the sugar, tea, coffee and choc and muesli bars. Good news 
for Kristeen! It was also important to supply kitchen paper, as we 
had one or two notable spills, plus minor ones. A fish supper from 
the dining hall once joined us, mercifully only on the carpet, not 
on a keyboard. Our stock of branded coffee mugs dwindled a little 
with accidents, and was supplemented with Millennium ones on 
loan from the Wellington Servery. Milk was in half-litre bottles, not 
tall enough to spill. 
 
Philip always talked with the young folk week by week, 
sometimes joining groups, and I gather some new thoughts and 
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ideas emerged from time to time. His death in 2014 was a great 
blow, and very sad as we carried on, remembering his faithful 
leadership and encouragement. Dr. Sinclair often came, and Mary 
stood in when I had a spell in hospital. One of the Trust people is 
Alan, a grandson-in-law of Forbes and Jean Pearson, and father 
of their little great-granddaughter. Reverend Liz would come 
when she could, and her participation was a great success. 
 
The virus arrived in March, and our session for the Friday 20th 
was cancelled at short notice. The Trust is able to continue its 
missionary activities in the coming term by some arrangement 
with the schools, but the cafe is finished for the foreseeable 
future. There is a sum of £48.40 left, intended for a float, and I will 
make it over to Wellington, as they funded the original outlay.  
 
I have six of the branded coffee mugs left which will go to the 
Servery, and eleven plain IKEA-style ones if anyone would like 
them. There is also a kettle, nearly new Elgento brand, which 
pours without dripping. Perhaps a little donation in return (give to 
David)? 
Catherine Shaw Dunn 
 
 

 

 

Get Involved…. ‘The School That Tried to End Racism’  
If you want to think further about the pressing issue of racism, and 
how it can be challenged, the Channel 4 documentary series, 
‘The School That Tried to End Racism’ can be viewed on 
channel4.com Catch Up, or via the All 4 app. 
https://www.channel4.com/programmes/the-school-that-tried-to-
end-racism/episode-guide 
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WELLINGTON’S FUTURE 

Kirk Session Decision – 25 August 2020  

There is now an update on this important matter. At its meeting on Tuesday 25th August, the Kirk 

Session took the decision to progress discussions with Glasgow University with a view to selling the 

Wellington Building to them. This decision was taken after a discussion at the previous meeting (on 21st 

July) which went on until 11 pm. Many factors have been taken into account including the need for 

people and financial resources to maintain the building. Wellington’s are such that this will not be 

sustainable in the long-term. Overall, this decision is the product of many hours, over three years, of 

thought, work, prayer and discussion carried out by all members and adherents of Wellington as well as 

by those specifically tasked with particular roles, including the Group of Eight at the outset.  

Implications:   This decision does not mean that our building will be sold to the University. Its purpose 

and effect is to signal to the University that there is seriousness about a possible sale and that the Kirk 

Session, as the body of trustees and the main decision-making body of Wellington, supports this as a 

course of action. In fact, in the end, the Session does not have the authority, on its own to sell. The 

matter will come to the congregation in a congregational meeting. It would then, if approved, have to 

be put to both Glasgow Presbytery and the General Trustees of the Church of Scotland. The University is 

fully aware of this. Equally, the decision by Session is a clear indicator that sale to the University is a 

preferred direction of travel.   

Possible Terms:   A Heads of Terms document has been drawn up by the Wellington team tasked by the 

Kirk Session to have the talks with the University and sent to the University. There has been no detailed 

response from the University as yet. While the Heads of Terms document is couched in legal terms, it is 

designed to promote ease of negotiation. It allows both sides to see, at a glance, the major points under 

discussion. These can still be changed at any time until it is agreed a legally binding contract is to be 

negotiated and concluded. Under these Heads, at present, key points are:  

 The University would allow us to continue to use the sanctuary on a Sunday morning, and to use other 

rooms for meetings at other times, by agreement, for a period of up to three years from the date of the 

sale. This gives us time to take stock. 

  The University would lease to Wellington the Crypt and the Allan Halls for a nominal rent of £1 per 

year (if asked) for a period of 10 years with an option for the University or Wellington to pull out after 

five years. This would be to allow the Crypt to continue to run as a café and to use the Allan Halls for 

offices or however else Wellington sees fit. Again, this gives us some flexibility and a continuing 

connection to the building.  

Both these points have been fully discussed by the Wellington team and the University and the Heads 

have been drafted to reflect those discussions. The University has not, however, confirmed its 

agreement to wording of the Heads dealing with these points. No price is proposed in the Heads and no 

price has been discussed to date in the discussions with the University.  

Both Wellington and the University have now taken professional advice on the value of the building and 

have shared certain information regarding valuation issues. This will enable the Wellington team and the 

University to discuss the price from an informed position. The next step for the Wellington team is to 
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seek to agree the Heads, including a price, with the University. This would then be brought back to the 

Kirk Session for consideration. As set out above, if the Heads are agreed by the Kirk Session, the 

congregation, Glasgow Presbytery, and the General Trustees would all need to agree to the sale on the 

terms set out in the Heads.  

The University will have its own internal approval regime to go through. 

 Some Unknowns:   There remain many unknowns and many issues to be explored. Some of these are:  

 There is no assumption that the necessary consents (congregational; Presbytery; Church of Scotland) 

will fall into place.  

 The University’s position may have changed following Covid, although it recently enquired about 

Wellington’s thoughts on valuation (which have now been supplied) and this indicates the University is 

at least still contemplating a purchase at present.  

 What will Glasgow Presbytery’s position be on a ministerial appointment?  

 If we do go ahead, more creatively, there is a need to think about the future priorities for the 

congregation and, in particular, the form of ministry we would seek and about what we would be 

allowed to finance using any proceeds of sale. The Group of eight looked at traditional forms of worship 

proceeding in parallel with newer approaches. Would we want to try to fund a bespoke youth or 

student ministry? We have (limited) experience of other approaches. For example, throughout 

lockdown we have been exceptionally well served by a worship team of ministers, by Alan Kitchen, by 

the choral scholars and by Donald Murray in the production of high quality online worship. Immediately 

prior to lockdown, we had the opportunity to worship with Hillhead Baptist Church in the Hilton Hotel.  

Conclusion :  Overall, we are all invested in the Wellington building and there is a sadness in reaching 

any decision to look at sale. Equally, there is scope for much creative and positive thinking: the future 

may be unknown but it is also exciting and the Session will be continuing to give careful thought to 

planning for what lies ahead. The Kirk Session asks for the prayers of everyone that we progress this in a 

way which is of benefit to all.  

If you’d like to discuss this further, you are welcome to speak to any elder and all views will be highly 

valued and closely considered. Please also feel free to email me (clairermcdiarmid@gmail.com) with any 

thoughts on the current situation or on future possibilities.  

Claire McDiarmid  

Session Clerk 
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Dear Supporters,  

As our churches begin to consider the steps to take towards opening up and 

programmes are being drawn up for the year ahead in organisations, such as the 

Guild, here is what is going on at LHM.   

 

Here at LHM we are preparing and planning, as best we can, for the next steps. The Continuation 

of temporary housing support for the homeless via Government funding is uncertain but we shall 

continue to respond dynamically to the unfolding situation by delivering pastoral, advocacy and 

sustenance support wherever we can.  

Many of you will be aware, through our daily updates on our Facebook page that we continue to 

provide food and toiletries parcels to the frontline street outreach teams from our partner 

agencies. If you have not visited our page we would encourage you to ‘like’ and ‘share’ and help 

us to raise awareness of all the work going on to make a difference in the lives of individuals 

with a lived experience of homelessness across the city.  

 

We ask for your continued prayers for, 

 the Lodging House Mission Family; our staff team, our dedicated volunteers and our agency 

partners during this transition time. 

 our vulnerable client group, who face uncertain futures. 

 wisdom and compassion from those in positions of authority as they consider amending the 

temporary housing support for the homeless  

 our wider church family and decision makers, as they consider what form Harvest worship and 

collections may take this year.  

Let us look to the assurance of God’s blessings amidst all the uncertainty.  

Deacon Claire Herbert       
Chaplain LHM 
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Wellington Church International Club 

Lin Zhang 

Inspiring ‘Seniors’ 

Retired people associated with Wellington have enabled a young 
Chinese woman to gain her Masters in Education. 

When the 
English 
Language 
Conversation 
Corner was 
held in the 
Wellington 
Church Crypt 
Café, there 
would be, 
normally, thirty 
or more people 
sitting around 
the tables, 
talking. 

The noise level 
of the chatter 
was a good 
gauge to how 
well the session 
was going for 
everyone.  The 
louder the 
better. 

 

In those (now far off) days…the native English speaking person 
who was the Host at each café table, was almost always a retired 
person who cared to spend a couple of hours on a Wednesday 
afternoon chatting with people from around the world (Guests) 
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who would have varied levels of English. You could call them 
‘seniors.’ 

Before Covid closed down the Conversation Corner, one of the 
International Guests was a young Chinese woman called Lin 
Zhang.  Lin was at the University of Glasgow to study for her 
Masters in Education, Psychological Studies. 

She observed with some amazement that the ‘seniors’ she had 
known as Hosts at the Conversation Corner transformed into 
ZOOMers without hesitation and without a break.  A person who 
engages in a video type conference call on ZOOM is called a 
Zoomer! 

With the permission of her supervisor, the Ethics Committee and 
Wellington Church Kirk Session, she invited ‘seniors’ from the 
Conversation Corner to tell her how they responded to ‘virtual’ 
social meeting space as opposed to the more familiar physical 
meeting space of the crypt café.  These volunteers were 
augmented by others from within the Church. 

Her work makes interesting reading.  Her findings show that the 
‘seniors’ were altruistic in their aim to help people by chatting in 
English. That allowed them to overcome their challenges in 
mastering the technical issues of Zoom. They were also almost all 
well-educated people who enjoyed a challenge and had a 
continuous desire to learn for their own feeling of self-worth. 

Because there were no graduation ceremonies this year because 
of the virus, Lin – along with every graduand in the city – had no 
Big Day to celebrate her success.  So a small tea ceremony was 
arranged with her at a picnic table in the park.  Hence the 
photograph. 

Lin asked for her special thanks to be given to everyone at 
Wellington from the Session Clerk, the Kirk Session, the 
International Welcome Club and the Conversation Corner and 
everyone who participated in her interviews.  She is really 
grateful.  Take a bow for sharing in her success. 

Grace Franklin 
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A letter from Grace Franklin 

As 1 Corinthians chapter 13 says: “For now we see through a 
glass, darkly. “ 

That’s what I’m thinking now about Wellington’s future.  Its future 
is unclear. Yes, finally the Kirk Session has decided to offer to sell 
the building to the University. Whether they will still be interested 
and willing to buy should be clear soon when the official Kirk 
Session group, charged with the year or more of ‘conversations’ 
with the University on the subject, reports back. 
But where do we go if the offer to sell is accepted and a price 
agreed and terms of Wellington’s use of the building legally 
recorded? 
This is where I believe we have not identified who we are and 
what our mission actually is. 
We are stewards of a Christian tradition stretching back to 1792.  
We are stewards of an A listed building of worship on University 
Avenue since 1884. 
We are a dwindling number of believers. Around 120 on the roll 
but many of those names are not still within the active 
congregation. 
And we are unclear about our mission. For some, it is the spiritual 
wellbeing and nurture of our members.  For others it is feeding 
the hungry in the crypt.  For a few it is our outreach to students 
and other strangers.  And for realists it is how quickly we will run 
out of resources – people and money -  to maintain the building. 
I appeal to everyone reading this to STOP RIGHT NOW.  Take a 
deep breath.  Fold your hands and pray for guidance so that we 
can SEE our way ahead more clearly.  We need to sit and talk 
(how difficult now in these covid -19 times!) And together as a 
congregation map out our way forward. 
 “Now I know in part; but then shall I know even as also I am 
known. And now abideth faith, hope, love, these three; but 
the greatest of these is love.” 
To which I would add James 2’s question: What is faith without 
action? 
Grace Franklin 
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Wellington in lockdown continued 
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Lockdown reflections: Michael and 

Caitlin  
 

What do you remember about early 

lockdown? 

M nothing! About Easter?  making 

dinner for first time  

C Baking, endless tidying  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What did I miss most?  

C Ballet in a studio  

M My football club 

 

What was most shocking?   

Changes in family life apart, what happened to George Floyd  

 

What are you most proud of?  

C doing a work out each day 

M getting up early (lie!), reading more than usual  

 

What did you do that might have pleased God? 

C I walked the dog, I wrote to granny  

M Buying for food bank in Drumchapel Sainsbury  

 

What did I learn about myself?  

C I like organising my stuff 

M How to clean toilets  

 

What will I tell my own kids about lockdown?  

C We were locked in for most of the time  

M It lasted for ages!   

Why did you make COVID Chronicles?  

C. mum thought people might like it!  
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Best day of post lockdown...   

C Dance shops in London  

M Going back to school  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hopes for coming weeks?   

M Football matches start ASAP  

C Be able to go to Halloween disco and Christmas dance  

 

 
And a reminder of the great zoom evenings of 
Desert Island Discs 
 
Glenda White 
My choices were: 
1. The Welsh hymn ‘Calon Lan’ in memory of my mother 
2. 'Folk Songs from Somerset’ by Vaughan Williams in memory of 
my father and to represent my love of England. 
3. 'The Lord is my shepherd' by Howard Goodall (the 'Vicar of 
Dibley' signature tune) sung by 'The Choirboys' to reflect my life-
long work with children and my association with the church. 
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4. 'You’ll never walk alone' by Gerry and the Pacemakers to 
represent my love of Liverpool (where I was nearly born) and 
Liverpool Football Club. 
5. 'Summer Roads’ sung by Irish Mist to recall a lifetime of 
walking and particularly leading the West End Christian Walking 
Club. 
6. ‘Kelvingrove’ sung by The Clydesiders to represent the 45 
years I have lived in Glasgow 
 
I can’t for the life of me think what the book was!! But given that 
the Wellie News won’t appear for a while and everyone will have 
forgotten I’ll say it was a book of Long Distance Walks. I think it 
may have been that anyway. 
 
The luxury was definitely the four cats: Sidan (silk), Cariad 
(beloved one), Bendithion (blessings) and Diolch (gratitude). 
Roger had a word with the producer who made an exception to 
allow the four of them to be castaway with me.  
 
Ken Fyfe 
Here my play list for Desert Island Discs 
No1  Gigue from Bach Partita No.1 
No2  Paraphrase 18 “Behold! the mountain of the Lord” to the 
tune Glasgow 
No3  3rd Movement of Symphony No 8 by Dvorak 
No4 Elgar Cello Concerto soloist  Pablo Casals 
No5 Rachmaninov Prelude in C sharp minor 
No6  Entertainment by John Wilson Orchestra. 
 
My Luxury A King sized bed 
Book  “History of The Second World War” by Liddell Hart 
 
Christine Johnstone 
Here is my selection of music: 

1 All people that on earth do dwell (Old Hundredth) 
2  Faure Requiem - "In Paradisum"  
3  Bach - Prelude and Fugue in C Minor for organ, BWV 546 
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4  Mahler - Symphony No 8 - Veni Creator Spiritus  
5  McCunn - The Land of the Mountain and the Flood  
6  Mozart - String Quintet in D major K593 
 

My piece of music to have if I were only allowed one, would be 
the Mozart String Quintet. 
The book I would take would be a complete score of all Mozart's 
String Quartets and Quintets, and the luxury would be my viola so 
that I could practise all of these in readiness for my rescue and 
return! 
 
Ruth Beattie 
 Here is my list of Desert Island Discs: 
1. Eriskay Love Lilt sung by Aled Jones - a memory of my 
childhood in Skye. 
2. Gilbert and Sullivan Dance a Cachucha- memory from years 
spent in Inverness where amateur performances of G and S 
operas were presented annually. 
3. Easter Hymn - Cavalleria Rusticana - memories of  school days 
in Edinburgh and singing with the school choir in the Usher Hall. 
4. Beethoven's 7th Symphony 1st movement - memories of 
studying in Oxford and meeting Philip. 
5. Snowdrops in the Glen - dance I devised in memory of James 
Cameron who played for the Wellington International Club dance 
class which I taught. Dance was published by RSCDS.  
6. Potpourri- Gordon Langford. Performed by my daughter and 
granddaughter on piano and clarinet. 
 
Ken decided my own book 'Dancing Feet' should be included as 
well as my choice of a political anthology yet to be published. My 
luxury was my smart phone and the network required.  
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Lynn Kitchen has kept us 

up to date on the progress 

of the cygnets at 

Bingham's Pond 

 

 
 
 
Answers to picture quiz in last newsletter: 
1. Hughenden Gardens 
2. Shield Kelvin Bridge 
3. Botanic gardens gate houses 
4. St Brides Episcopal 
 
Kilt Walk Weekend - Fundraising   
I will be cycling, with Gavin, Jim 
Dunn, Niall Hardie and Peter 
Beaumont, from Alnmouth in 
Northumberland to Edinburgh 
during the weekend of The Virtual 
Kiltwalk Weekend 2020 – that’s this 
weekend. The cycle, which will 
cover circa 120 miles, and will be 
appropriately socially distanced, was 
intended purely for our pleasure, but when I realised it coincided 
with the Kiltwalk weekend it seemed like a good idea to help raise 
funds through this great cause, as it helps to support and change 
the lives of so many. Please help me help them by sponsoring my 
cycling efforts and giving whatever you can by going to 
https://edinburghkiltwalk2020.everydayhero.com/ uk/david-
28/wizard/share. Any donation you give via my link will go 
specifically to CHAS (Children’s Hospices Across Scotland), 
which has been supported for a number of years by my 
company’s community involvement programme.  
 
Thanks in anticipation, David Blackhurst. 
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Group Bible Study  

 

 Paul’s letter to the Ephesians 

 

Coordinated by Roger and Tom 

 

“God’s New Society” 

 

7.30pm via zoom 

 

Roger will host zoom via Uni. of Glasgow 

 

The book of Ephesians divides into the following sections (headings taken from The New International 

Version).    Thanks to Tom for giving the studies some thought and doing the background work! 

 

   Leader Date   

1:1-2 Greetings 1   

1:3-14 Spiritual Blessings in Christ  Tom Sept. 22nd 

1:15-23 Thanksgiving and Prayer    

2:1-10 Made Alive in Christ 2 Norman Sept. 29 

2:11-22 One in Christ    

3:1-13 Paul the Preacher to the Gentiles 3   

3:14-21 A Prayer for the Ephesians  Irene Oct. 13th 

4:1-16 Unity in the Body of Christ    

4:17-5:21 Living as Children of Light 4 Ruth 

Beattie 

Oct. 20th 

5:22-33 Wives and Husbands 5   

6:1-4 Children and Parents  Jack Oct. 27th 

6:5-9 Slaves and Masters    

6:10-20 The Armour of God 6 Roger Nov. 3rd 

6:21-24 Final Greetings    

 

 

Each leader will prepare no more than 4 questions and I will circulate them to the group in advance of the 

study together with the zoom link. 

Many thanks to all who have agreed to lead.  Roger. 


